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Mr. Eicher,
I have returned to a project I started a long time ago. It will be an oral history of jazz record production. I'm fairly confident that Wesleyan Univ. Press will be interested in it. They recently published a book I wrote called Producing Country as part of their new Music:Interview series. I am sending you a copy of this book.
When I started the jazz book—right at 20 years ago—I interviewed a number of jazz producers: Bob Weinstock, Orrin Keepnews, Bob Thiele, Creed Taylor, John Snyder, Steve Lake, Ed Michel, Esmond Edwards, Joel Dorn, George Avakian, Teo Macero, Milt Gabler, and others. I am currently in the process of trying to bridge gaps in the text I'm trying to construct. The biggest gap, by far, is a result of my failure to interview you. While I recognize that your work is vast and varied—it exceeds the bounds of jazz and, even, audio recording as a medium—I would still like readers of my project to consider your accomplishments inside the context of jazz history.  Jazz in some large, collective sense would sound different—and be significantly impoverished—without the catalog of music you have produced at ECM.
I most want to talk to you about your philosophy of production and about your working methods, in general and on particular recordings. I find it strange that intelligent people, who understand full well the roles of film producers and directors, have no idea what record producers do. The role of jazz producer is, undoubtedly, especially vexing. It’s easier for most people to imagine the contributions of, say, F. W. Murnau (at Ufa or in Hollywood) than to picture what Bob Thiele brought to Coltrane’s A Love Supreme. My goal in letting producers speak for themselves is to clear up some of this mystery.
If you are willing to speak with me, I would use interview material in a manner similar to what I did in the country book, except that my inclination with jazz producers is to run longer passages of conversation as units (as I did with the Bobby Braddock interview in the country book). Your work is so much of a piece that I expect a chapter on you and ECM would make for the most logical presentation. I am, however, still puzzling out exactly how to arrange the material I have gathered.
I live in York, Pennsylvania, four-hours from Manhattan. I would be happy to catch a train to New York, when you are in town, and speak with you face-to-face. Otherwise, we could talk over the phone (717-852-3283) if you find that method easier. Thank you for considering my request.
Best,

Michael Jarrett

